
DEPARTMENT FOR TRANSPORT 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 

THE NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (A59 KEX GILL DIVERSION) 
CLASSIFIED ROAD)(SIDE ROADS) ORDER 2021 

THE SECRETARY OF STATE for Transport hereby gives notice that on 
7 November 2022 they have confirmed, with modifications, the above Order which 
was made by the North Yorkshire County Council under sections 14 and 125 of the 
Highways Act 1980 and which, as confirmed, authorises the Council to –  

a) improve highways;
b) stop up highways;
c) construct new highways;
d) stop up private means of access to premises; and
e) provide new means of access to premises,

all on or in the vicinity of the route of the classified road known as the A59 Kex Gill 
Diversion which the Council are proposing to construct west of the junction of the 
A59 and North Moor Road in a north-easterly direction before following an existing 
bridleway between North Moor Road and Hall Lane and then in south-easterly 
direction to Blubberhouses Bridge. 

Copies of the above mentioned order and associated plans may be inspected free 
of charge during normal opening hours at County Hall, Northallerton, DL7 8QZ and 
at Harrogate Library, Victoria Avenue Harrogate, HG1 1EG and at Skipton Library, 
High Street, Skipton, BD23 1JX subject to any relevant Covid restrictions. The 
Order and plans can also be viewed on the County Council’s website at the 
following link:   

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/a59-kex-gill-re-alignment

ANY PERSON aggrieved by or desiring to question the validity of any provision 
within the Order on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or 
that any requirement or regulation made has not been complied with, may, within 6 
weeks of 24 November 2022, apply to the High Court for the suspension or 
quashing of the Order or of any provision included. 

D Candlish, Department for Transport 
Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR 

Ref: NATTRAN/Y&H/HAO/255 
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